
STRATHCLYDE PENSION FUND - PENSIONS IN PARTNERSHIP  
 

Pensions Increase & Revaluation 2025 
The rate to be used for the 2025/26 annual 
revaluation of Career Average Revalued Earnings 
(CARE) benefits accrued in the 2018 Local 
Government Pension Scheme (Scotland) is 1.7%. 
 
The increase to public service pensions will take 
effect from 7th April 2025. 
 
Pension Scams 
After a long process to make sure we can follow 
the principles, SPF has now signed the pension 
scams pledge to raise awareness of the risks, 
educate ourselves and protect our members.  
 

 
 
LGPC Bulletin  
The LGPC has published bulletin 260 
Points of interest: 

• SPPA Circular 2025/01 – pensions increase 
review and revaluation orders  

• LGPS (Scotland) (Amendment) Regulations 
2025 
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Local Authority Accounts 
We’ve emailed, this afternoon, our regular 
contacts to those employers who request pensions 
figures to assist with their reporting requirements 
in respect of the Local Authority Accounts 
(Scotland) Regulations.  
 
If you have any questions around this, please 
contact George MacIver 
(George.MacIver@glasgow.gov.uk) in the first 
instance. 
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